
 

Town of Oakville 
Memorandum 

 
                                        

 
  
To:  Mayor and Members of Council 
  
From: Jennifer Huctwith  

Legal Department  
  
Date: June 27, 2022 
  
Subject:   Recommendation Report, SmartCentres (on behalf of SmartREIT 

(Oakville II) Inc./SmartREIT (Oakville) Inc.), Official Plan Amendment 
and Zoning By-law Amendment, Z.1413.34 and OPA 1413.34 

  
 
 
Please be advised that the applicant in the above noted file has filed an appeal 
Council’s lack of decision for both this application and the related site plan application 
(SP.1413.053/01).   The attached appeal letter was received on June 24, 2022.  
 
The application was deemed complete on April 30, 2021. The 120 day statutory 
timeframe for processing this application after which an appeal could be filed expired on 
October 30, 2021. 
 
It is recommended that Council hear from registered delegates but otherwise take no 
action.    A report from the Legal Department will be provided to Council at a later date 
providing options in relation to the appeal including advice as to whether there is 
evidence available to support any concerns raised by members of the public or 
members of Council.  
 
The following revised recommendation is proposed:  
 

That the report from the Planning Services Department, dated June 14, 2022 
titled “Recommendation Report, SmartCentres (on behalf of SmartREIT (Oakville 
II) Inc./SmartREIT (Oakville) Inc.), Official Plan Amendment and Zoning By-law 
Amendment, Z.1413.34 and OPA 1413.34 – By-laws 2022-063 and 2022-064” 
and comments from the public on the application be received.  
 
 

Jennifer L. Huctwith 
Assistant Town Solicitor  

 
Appendix A – Letter from WeirFoulds LLP, dated June 24, 2022.  
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